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Foundation Campaign

he Floyd College Foundation Board of Trustees kicked-off the

1994 Pacesetter Campaign at a general meeting held at Zartic,
Inc. on April 19. Chairman Mary Louise Lever announced that a total
of $6,800 had been raised for scholarship and for general use and an-
other $45,000 had been donated towards a computer laboratory for the
college’s East Rome Campus, Heritage Hall.

Foundation members will be calling on past donors to ask them to
pledge their support again this year. Floyd College employees will be
getting a letter with their paychecks in the next few weeks. Monies
raised through the 1994 Pacesetter Campaign will go towards scholar-
ships and supporting faculty and staff projects. Last year, the founda-
tion awarded almost $30,000 in scholarships and more than $15,000 in
faculty and staff projects. Some of the projects funded include:

+Supporting the Visual Impulse Performers (VIPs) by providing

musical accompaniment, costumes, props and press package
+Funding faculty and staff development through the Human Re-
sources department

+Underwriting a luncheon for area high school counselors

+Sponsoring the annual employee appreciation dinner

+Matching funds for nursing students to attend conferences

eUnderwriting the annual Advisory Committee Luncheon for

Nursing

+Supporting the annual Senior Visitation Day

This year the Foundation will dedicate funds for the transformation
of the gymnasium at Heritage Hall to a facility for college and commu-
nity use. Tentatively named "Center Stage," the room will feature a full-
sized stage with professional lighting and sound with a carpeted floor
and moveable chairs and tables. The walls will be used as exhibit space
for local artists. A committee of trustees and members of the community
will be meeting to determine the best use of the space and to develop
guidelines for the renovation.

For additional information of any of these projects, contact Barbara
Myers, executive director of the Foundation at 802-5194. @23

RESA
Dedicated

Go vernor Zell Miller was
on campus Monday,
April 25, to dedicate the North-
west Georgia RESA facility which
is housed in the Floyd College
Foundation Building.

Also attending the dedication
were Dr. Werner Rogers, State
Superintendent of Schools,
Charles Johnston, chairman of
the RESA Board and Superinten-
dent of Dade County Schools,
State Senators and Representa-
tives, local politicians, area school
principals, and members of the
Floyd College Foundation.

RESA began making plans to
open a state-of-the-art technology
center on the Floyd College
campus last summer. The tech-
nology center began offering
seminars during the fall in the
Floyd College Library.

Meanwhile the Floyd College
Foundation constructed the
12,000 square-foot building on an
acre of land leased by the Board
of Regents. The Foundation
contracted with a consortium of
local banks to finance the building
which was completed in Decem-
ber.
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The following faculty mem-
bers have been granted promo-
tions which will go into effect in
September: Dondra Casey,
assistant professor of Language
Arts o assoclate professor, Ken
Anderson, assistant professor of
English to associate professor,
‘era Brock, instructor in
2 - - Nursing Education

2" to assistant professor.
CONGRATULATIONS!!!

Clare Garrard, assistant
professor of Nursing, represented
Floyd College at the National
League for Nursing's Council of
Associate Degree Programs
annual meeting in Washington,
D.C. where she made a presenta-
tion titled "In Compliance: Nurs-
ing School Admission and the
American Disability Act,” April 6.

President Lynn Cundiff will
speak to the Bremen Kiwanis
Club May 6 and will present the
"Most Improved Student" awards
at the Rome Rotary on May 12.

Floyd College is listed as one
of two Grammar Hotline centers
in the state of Georgia in the 1994
Grammar Hotline Directory of the
United States and Canada. The
hotline is staffed through the
Humanities Division, 295-6312
according to Philip Dillard,
chairman.

Welcome the following new
part-time faculty members for
Spring Quarter: Sandra Ander-
son, instructor of Developmental
Mathematics, Kelly Duncan,

instructor of Nursing, Isabel
Bearden, assistant professor of
Reading, Bonnie Nipper, instructor
in English, John Spencer, instruc-
tor in Business Administration, and
Eddie Starnes, instructor in Edu-
cation.

Nannette Jaynes, assistant
professor of Developmental En-
glish, recently attended the confer-
ence of The Shakespeare Associa-
tion of America in Albuquerque,
NM, where she presented a paper
titled "Familial Politics and the
Political Family" in I Henry I'V.

The presentation included a discus-
sion and written critique by leading
Shakespeare scholars from through-
out the United States. Ms. Jaynes
is currently completing her doctoral
dissertation in English Literature.

tivities ..

Tower Hour will
be held Tuesday, May
10, noon-2 p.m. by the lake. The
annual event is open to all students,
faculty and staff members and
includes a cookout, games and
music. The music will be provided
by a jazz band headed by Harrison
McKnight, custodian. Tower Hour
is sponsored by the Office of
Student Activities. Reservations
are not required.

Mark your calendars for the
annual Faculty and Staff recogni-
tion dinner which is scheduled for
Friday, May 20, at 7 p.m. at the
Floyd College pavilion. The dinner
is sponsored by the Floyd College
Foundation. A seafood buffet will
be served.
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The following continuing
education and Small Business
Development Center classes will be
held in the coming weeks:
+How to Start Your Own
Business

¢Income Measurement

+The Business Plan for Small
Business

+Balance Sheet Analysis

«Supervising People II

+What Is your Brainstyle?

+Send More Money Please!

«Intro to Investment

For more information or to
register for a class call 295-6324.
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